GOLDEN TOWNSHIP BOARD SPECIAL BOARD MEETING APRIL 18, 2107

Meeting called to order by Supervisor Carl Fuehring at 9:00 AM.

Members present: Carl Fuehring, Connie Cargill, Rachel Iteen, Richard

Walsworth, Gary Beggs

Also present: Craig Mast, Sheriff; Ryan Shiller, Under Sheriff; Mark Timmer, OCRC; Dick Formsma, Upper Silver Lake Chairman; Rob Draper, Zoning

Administrator; Jake Whelpley

Mark Timmer proposed a truck ordinance to protect local roads from excessive weight. On the three major weekends beginning with Memorial Day weekend, it was decided that Golden Township would use signage for the dune route. Mr. Walsworth mentioned the need for a new tube on Harrison Road.

The DNR grant was received in the amount of \$12,000 even though \$36,000 was requested. Silver Lake is the top revenue maker for the state of Michigan. Oceana County and Golden Township need additional revenue from the state for roads, police, etc.

Motion by Mrs. Cargill, supported by Mr. Walsworth, to replace the current 2 yard dumpster with a 6 yard dumpster at Channel Park. Roll call vote all yes, the motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Walsworth, supported by Mr. Beggs, to paint lines at the Golden Township Park at Silver Lake Sand Dunes, the Round About in Silver Lake, and Channel Park. Roll Call vote all yes, the motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned 10:25 am. Respectfully submitted by,

Rachel Iteen Golden Township Clerk